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KIDWELLY TOWN COUNCIL 

 

1st FEBRUARY 2022  

 

At the VIRTUAL meeting of the POLICY & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

COMMITTEE held on Tuesday 1st February 2022 

  

Present Town Mayor C.Peters-Bond 

 Deputy Mayor C.Peters 

 Councillors J.Gilasbey, J.Bezant, D.Lloyd-Waterford, A.Gilley, 

C.Morgan, A.Jenkins, J.James 

 Town Clerk Virginia O’Reilly 

 Town Secretary  

Admin Assist.  

A Padgett  

Owain Davies 

Apologies 

 

Councillors  G.Beer 

   

Members of the public present:- Joan Dibble, Wendy Houston 

 

399 MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

There were no declarations of interest. 

 

400 BLACK CAT TOURISM STRATEGY 

A detailed Quarterly progress report from the project officer had been circulated. The 

meeting with the Lottery Officer had to be rescheduled. A finance report will be circulated. 

The Mayor and Deputy Mayor who sit on the oversight sub group will liaise with the 

project officers and report back to council on progress. 

 

401 CHRISTMAS ARRANGEMENTS 

Items ordered:- outfits, 1 tree, 1 snowman, 2 reindeer. Delivered:- 2 light up reindeer 1.8m 

tall – sleigh required to complete the display. Locations for additional lights will be 

investigated. 

 

402 JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS 

A Facebook page, separate from the Christmas one has been opened. Organisations and 

interest groups within the area have been contacted so that events can be co-ordinated. 

Suggestions for celebrations: commemorative mugs, beacon, gift for children, street 

parties, afternoon tea, Civic Service, signature book to be presented to the Queen. Bunting 

will be sourced. It was RESOLVED to hold a Civic Service followed by a tea. 

 

403 DOG POLICY 

It was recognised that an enforcement policy is needed due to the increased dog fouling in 

the area. Legislation will be looked at and adapted to fit the needs of this community. The 

county councillor will liaise with the county Environment officers and get advice. Signage 

will be investigated. The town clerk and mayor will prepare a media release stating that the 

council will ban dogs from certain areas and further steps will be taken if the situation does 

not improve. A recent e-mail from a visitor to the town, distressed by the dog fouling will 

be put shared on social media. 

 


